

Commissioners

ROBERT S. KENNEY Chairman

STEPHEN M. STOLL

WILLIAM P. KENNEY

DANIEL Y. HALL

SCOTT T. RUPP

## Missouri Public Service Commission

POST OFFICE BOX 360 JEFFERSON CITY, MISSOURI 65102 573-751-3234 573-751-1847 (Fax Number) http://www.psc.mo.gov JOSHUA HARDEN General Counsel

MORRIS WOODRUFF Secretary

WESS A. HENDERSON Director of Administration and Regulatory Policy

CHERLYN D. VOSS Director of Regulatory Review

KEVIN A. THOMPSON Chief Staff Counsel

September 19, 2014

## Via Email

Mr. Mark Schloegel, Esq.
Attorney for SunsSmart Technologies, LLS
The Popham Law Firm, P.C.
712 Broadway, Suite 100
Kansas City, Missouri 64105
mschloegel@pophamlaw.com

Re: File No. EO-2014-0357 - In the Matter of the Staff Investigation of Solar Rebate Payments Pursuant to the Renewable Energy Standard and the Commission's Rules

Dear Mr. Schloegel:

The Staff is investigating the timeliness of solar rebate payments made by the electric utilities to their retail account holders. If your company has any information regarding the late receipt or timeliness of solar rebate payments, please provide it either in writing or electronically to me at <a href="https://www.whitney.hampton@psc.mo.gov">whitney.hampton@psc.mo.gov</a> with a copy to Bob Berlin at <a href="https://wbw.berlin@psc.mo.gov">bob.berlin@psc.mo.gov</a>. We would appreciate your response with any pertinent information by October 1<sup>st</sup>.

Sincerely,

Whitney Hampton

Assistant Staff Counsel, 573-751-6651

Bob Berlin

Deputy Counsel, 573-526-7779